
 
 

 

April 1, 2020 

 

 

Filed via WUTC Web Portal 

 

Mr. Mark L. Johnson  

Executive Director and Secretary  

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission  

621 Woodland Square Loop SE 

Lacey, Washington 98503 

 

RE: 2021 Integrated Resource Plan Work Plan 

 Compliance with WAC 480-90-238 and WAC 480-100-238 

Dockets UE-______ and UG-______  

  

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

 

Attached please find the Work Plan for Puget Sound Energy’s ("PSE’s") 2021 Integrated 

Resource Plan ("IRP"). It is filed pursuant to the Washington Utilities and Transportation 

Commission IRP rules under WAC 480-90-238(4), (5) and WAC 480-1 00-238(4), (5) and 

Order 02, paragraph 28, in Dockets UE-180607 and UG-180608. The Work Plan includes a 

description of public participation and anticipated timing, summary of methods for assessing 

resources, and an outline of IRP content. The Public Participation Plan is provided as an 

Appendix.  

 

PSE will file the final IRP by April 1, 2021.  

 

PSE is launching the 2021 IRP public participation process in the unprecedented time of the 

COVID-19 pandemic. With safety as our top priority and due to uncertainty concerning social 

distancing and other public health directives, PSE is planning on utilizing online engagement 

techniques and virtual events for much of the 2021 IRP public participation process. PSE is 

prepared to update the Public Participation Plan as restrictions change. As such, PSE has not 

included specific dates for the beginning of the process but has identified public participation 

opportunities by month.  PSE will file initial dates for meetings in the coming weeks.    
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Please contact Irena Netik, Director, Integrated Resource Planning, at (425) 462-3971 for 

additional information about this filing.  If you have any other questions please contact me at 

(425) 456-2142.  

 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Jon Piliaris 

Jon Piliaris 

Director, Regulatory Affairs 

Puget Sound Energy 

PO Box 97034, EST-07W 

Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 

(425) 456-2142 / Jon.Piliaris@pse.com 

 

 

Attachments:  

IRP Work Plan 

Appendix A (Public Participation Plan) 
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